


1. STAFF REPORTS / ITEMS REQUIRING IMMEDIATE ATTENTION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
To:  Gail Kirk  

From:  Gwen Hicks 

CC: Steve Arant, Kenneth Schwab, Krista Flasch, Jennifer Hools 

Subject:     Streets and Stormwater Department   

Date:  September 14, 2017 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

Please include this item in your notes to council for the next meeting:  
  
 Street and Stormwater Department will be starting a mill and overlay project on 

September 19th in Lancaster Park Addition. The work in this addition has been 
divided into three phases due to size of the subdivision and due to the weather 
restraints that limits the amount of work that can reasonably be completed before 
the end of this asphalt season. The phase one limits of work will be the most 
southern part of the subdivision defined by streets identified as Yellowood, 
College, Broadway, Aster Commercial and Butternut. Phase two and three are 
scheduled to start the early part of next year. 

 



2. GENERAL CORRESPONDENCE / NOTIFICATION 
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Contact: Krista Flasch 
Director of Communications 

City of Broken Arrow 
Phone: (918) 259-2400, ext. 5309 

Mobile: (918) 409-7771 
 

Broken Arrow Mayor receives OAAE Art Star Award 
Award honors mayors who support art in their communities 

 
Broken Arrow, Okla. (9/13/2017) – Broken Arrow Mayor Craig Thurmond today received the Oklahoma 
Alliance for Arts Education’s (OAAE) annual Mayor’s Art Star Award at an Oklahoma Municipal League 
breakfast in downtown Tulsa. 
 
The OAAE Art Star Awards Program honors a mayor who has demonstrated exemplary support for the arts 
in city or town. It’s an opportunity to celebrate arts accomplishments in a community. 
 
Along with the Broken Arrow City Council, Thurmond gives ongoing support to arts programs and events 
in the City hosted by various individuals and organizations throughout the year.  
 
The City actively promotes local arts events, including the upcoming “Chalk It Up” pavement drawing 
competition on Main Street to the “Thursday Night Live” summer music series hosted by the Broken Arrow 
Chamber of Commerce at the City’s Rose District Pavilion. The Rose District Pavilion is one of the many 
quality of life projects made possible by Vision 2025 surplus funds. A Creative Arts Center has been 
partially funded by the City and is presently being designed. 
 
This year, with the leadership of Mayor Thurmond, the City launched one of its first public art programs 
downtown – utility box art. The Convention and Visitors Bureau (CVB) partnered with local artists to 
produce vinyl art wraps for utility boxes in the Rose District. 
 
The City and CVB also work to promote The Broken Arrow Performing Arts Center, which opened in 2009 
and has attracted multiple national acts and celebrity performers to Broken Arrow. Each summer, Broadway 
star and BA native Kristin Chenoweth hosts the annual Broadway Bootcamp for high school students at the 
BA PAC. 
 
About the Oklahoma Alliance for Arts Education 
The mission of the Oklahoma Alliance for Arts Education is to promote the values of the arts through 
education and recognition of individuals and organizations. The OAAE believes the study of the arts is 
essential to the basic education of all students. When students experience the creative arts process on a 
regular basis, they learn new skills and thought processes. Learning in the arts encourages the development 
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of creative abilities, collaborative teamwork and cognitive learning skills that directly and positively affect 
reading, math and problem solving development. 
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3. SPECIAL EVENTS / ACTIVITIES



 

 

 
POW/MIA Recognition Day  

 

  
 
We cordially invite you to join with us on the Military History Center’s Memorial Flag Plaza 
at 11:00 on Saturday, September 16 to recognize our POW and MIAs and honor them for 
their service and sacrifices in the fight for freedom. 
 
Come out with your children and grandchildren and meet Vietnam War MIA families and 
POWs from World War II and the Korean War.  
 
Join us and Rolling Thunder Oklahoma in dedicating the MHC’s Memorial to Oklahoma’s 
Vietnam War MIAs and in celebrating the repatriation of the remains of Col. Martin Scott of 
Jenks, who went missing in Vietnam in 1966. 
 
We will have patriotic music by former Miss Tulsa, Maggie Bond, as well as Broken Arrow 
High School JROTC cadets, Patriot Guard Riders and more. 
 
This is truly a patriotic event you won’t want to miss.    
 
The Military History Center will be offering free admission. If you haven’t visited the 
Museum, here’s your chance.   Call the MHC at 918-794-2712 for more information. 
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